[image: image1.jpg]év\rch tenants’ group





April 2017
Dear member,
Nominations to the ARCH Tenants’ Group 2017  
Every two years ARCH members have the opportunity to nominate a tenant to become a member of the ARCH Tenants Group and applications are now invited for membership of this Group. There are 24 members on the Tenants Group.  However in the event that more than 24 nominations are received, and in accordance with our Terms of Reference, an election will take place for the Group’s membership. 
We aim that the Membership of the ARCH Tenants Group reflects, as far as possible, a wide range of the community, property and tenure types from across the country.
Tenant members of the Group should be nominated by or with the approval of the appropriate Local Tenants Consultative Group, where one exists, to or by the Senior Housing Officer from their local authority. 

This information pack contains all you need to know to make your nomination to the ARCH Tenants Group.

Why is the ARCH Tenants Group important?

· The ARCH Tenants’ Group is the only local authority-specific tenants’ group representing the interest of local authority tenants at a national level.

· Two members of the Group (Chair and Vice Chair) are appointed Directors on the ARCH Executive Board so they can influence at a high decision making level.
Benefit to your organisation of representation on the ARCH Tenants’ Group
· Higher profile on a national body which has influence in the sector

· Opportunity for your involved tenant to develop at a national level and bring that learning back to your organisation

More information about ARCH and the Tenants’ Group achievements can be found on www.arch-housing.org.uk.
If you have any queries about the nomination process then please do contact me: carole.halfacre@housemark.co.uk or mobile 07505 305243. 

Yours sincerely

Carole Halfacre

ARCH Tenants’ Group Facilitator
ARCH Tenants’ Group nominations
1.  What you need to do and by when

· More information about the ARCH Tenants Group is on page 4 and is also available  at the ARCH Tenants Group page on http://www.arch-housing.org.uk/tenants.aspx
· Send your nominee’s information by post or scanned and returned by email to julie.morton@arch-housing.org.uk co.uk by 8 May 2017 using the form on page 5.
· Successful nominees will be invited to the ARCH AGM on the 19 June. At this meeting the Chair and Vice Chair for the Tenants Group will be formally elected. Formal ratification of the ARCH Tenants Group membership and the Chair and Vice Chair will take place at the 10 July ARCH Executive meeting.
· ARCH Tenants’ Group membership for 2017 – 2019 will be posted to the ARCH website after the ARCH Tenants Group AGM of 19 June 2017 followed by ratification by the ARCH Executive.

About ARCH Tenants’ Group
The ARCH Tenants' Group is made up of tenant representatives from ARCH member authorities across England.
The Tenants Group is linked to the ARCH Executive Board as two members of the Tenants Group are Directors of ARCH. The ARCH Tenants Group held its inaugural meeting in November 2008. Its meetings are well attended.

The Chair and Vice Chair of the Tenants' Group are the resident representatives on the ARCH Executive Board (and are also Directors of ARCH) and act as a liaison point between the Tenants’ Group and the Executive Board.

The Executive Board and Tenants' Group minutes are shared between the two bodies via the members' only area on the ARCH website, to which Tenants' Group members have access.
 
Residents have been nominated from across England which ensures the Tenants' Group reflects ARCH's membership across the country.
What has the tenants' group achieved?

· Contributed tenants priorities into the 2015 ARCH and NFA manifesto which was launched in February and sent to main political parties 

· Delivered eight well received tenant conferences each year from 2008 -through to- 2016, run by tenants, for tenants and are currently planning for this year’s conference due to be held on Wednesday 20 September in Birmingham
· Supported ARCH in the preparation of responses to influential government consultation papers on self-financing, flexible tenure, rent reform, regulation of social housing, Housing and Planning Act 2016 and the current Housing White Paper 2017
· Produced helpful guides for tenants on the bedroom tax, making a complaint, universal credit
· Facilitated workshops at National Tenants Conferences
· Represented council tenants’ voice to the ARCH Executive Board.
· Achieved director status for two ARCH Tenants’ Group members 

Visit the following webpage for more information:
http://www.arch-housing.org.uk/tenants/arch-tenants-group.aspx

Nomination to ARCH Tenants Group 2017
	Name  of Local Authority
	

	Address of Local Authority and Post Code


	

	Name of nominated tenant 
	

	Email
	

	Telephone
	

	Mobile
	

	Statement from the nominee (max 100 words) about the experience and expertise that they are bringing to the ARCH Tenants Group


	


Signature of the nominee………………………………………………..………………...………

Date……………………………………………………………………...……………………………..
Name of main local authority Tenant Consultative Group supporting the nomination:
………………………………………………………………………………….……………………….

Signature of nominating local authority officer: ……………...……..……..………………..
Print name:……..…………………………………………………………………………………..….

Job title:………....………...………………………..……………….. Date: ……..………………….
Telephone number:………………………Email address:….………………………………………
Please return by Monday 8 May 2017

You can scan and email to julie.morton@arch-housing.org.uk 
Or send by by post to: Julie Morton, ARCH, 4 Riley Court, Millburn Hill Road, University of Warwick Science Park, Coventry, CV4 7HP 
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